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MINUTES OF THE __SENATE COMMITTEE ON __PUBLIC HEALTH AND WELFARE

The meeting was called to order by SENATOR ROY M, FEHRLICH at

Chairperson

12:30 X#./p.m. on April 30 188 imxwemat rail of the Capitol.

All members were present except:

Committee staff present:

Conferees appearing before the committee:

The Senate Public Health and Welfare Committee met briefly at the rail at
12:30 p.m. to consider the subcommittee report on SB-609. Attachment 1

Senator Ben Vidricksen made a motion to accept the subcommittee report on
SB-609. Senator Morris seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Senator Vidricksen moved to request an interium study concerning SB-609.
Senator Morris seconded the motion and the motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not
been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not
been submitted to the individuals appearing before the committee for
editing or corrections.

Page 1 of 1 _



STATE OF KANSAS

COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

CHAIRMAN: GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATION
VICE-CHAIRMAN: ENERGY AND NATURAL RESOURCES
MEMBER: CONFIRMATIONS

FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS

BEN E. VIDRICKSEN
SENATOR. DISTRICT 24
SALINE, ELLSWORTH,
LINCOLN COUNTIES
713 N. 11TH STREET
SALINA, KANSAS 67401
(913) 827-4251

PUBLIC HEALTH AND WELFARE
TRANSPORTATION AND UTILITIES
ELECTIONS

LEGISLATIVE POST AUDIT

827-2551 TOPEKA MEMBER: WATER PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MEMBER: NATIONAL CONFERENCE OF STATE
627:5984 LEGISLATURES
STATE CAPITOL SENATE CHAMBER
] -
TOPEKA, KANSAS 66612 4-2%0 8%

(913) 296-7390

REPORT OF SUBCOMMITTEE ON S.B. 609

The Subcommittee on S.B. 609 met on April 30, 1988 to consider
amendments to S.B. 609 which concerns the regulation of health spas under the
Kansas Consumer Protection Act. The subcommittee considered amendments
proposed by David Moses, Assistant District Attorney of Sedgwick County, and
the policy issues posed by the proposed amendments. In reviewing the proposed
amendments, the subcommittee noted there was no agreement between the
Sedgwick County officials and representatives of the industry on several of the
major issues in the bill. Therefore, the subcommittee concluded that there s
insufficient time remaining in the 1988 Session to resolve the problems and
policies that are contained in S.B. 609.

The subcommittee does, however, have a serious concern about the
problem of unregulated health spas that take advantage of consumers through
unscrupulous business practices. Committee hearings revealed that the problem
has surfaced not only in Sedgwick County but in Johnson and Wyandotte
Counties, as conveyed by Dennis Moore, District Attorney for Johnson County.
The subcommittee believes that protection of the public can only be achieved
through the development of a regulatory system at the local or state level
Further, the subcommittee believes that the industry, as a whole, does not
condone the few bad operators who undermine the public’'s confidence in
legitimate health spas and that the industry would support reasonable regulation
that protects the public. For these reasons, the subcommittee recommends that
the Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare request an interim study of
the regulation of health spas and that the request for an interim study indicate
that the Committee places a high priority on this subject in consideration by the
Legislative Coordinating Council of interim study proposals.
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